
 

 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington  98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 
711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call (877) 833-8641 
 
January 11, 2022 
 
 
 
Laura Dell’Olio 
Burlington Environmental LLC 
1701 Alexander Avenue 
Tacoma, Washington 98421 
 
Dear Ms. Dell’Olio:  
 
Enclosed are copies of the final permit for corrective action and Agreed Order No. DE 4308 
issued to Burlington Environmental LLC at 625 South 32nd Street, Washougal, Washington 
98421.  
 
Ecology gave public notice of the tentative decision to issue the permit for corrective action and 
the draft agreed order for public comment on September 27, 2021. The public comment period 
ended on November 26, 2021. Three comments were received during the public comment period. 
The responsiveness summary, available at 
https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/publications/SummaryPages/2104052.html, includes the comments 
received and Ecology’s responses. The comments received did not result in any changes to the 
draft permit or to the agreed order.  
 
Permit for corrective action 
 
The final permit for corrective action is effective January 11, 2022. 
 
The terms and conditions of the permit are subject to appeal. If you decide to appeal the permit, 
your appeal must be filed with: 
 

The Pollution Control Hearings Board 
PO Box 40903 
Olympia, WA 98504-0953 
1111 Israel Road SW, Suite 301 
Tumwater, WA 98501 
https://www.eluho.wa.gov/content/22 

https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/publications/SummaryPages/2104052.html
https://www.eluho.wa.gov/content/22
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Your appeal must also be served on: 
 

The Department of Ecology 
Appeals Coordinator 
PO Box 47608 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7608 

 
In addition, please send a copy of your appeal to: 
 

Kaia Petersen 
Department of Ecology 
Hazardous Waste and Toxics Reduction 
Southwest Regional Office 
PO Box 47775 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 

 
This permit expires January 11, 2032. Pursuant to WAC 173-303-806(6), Burlington shall 
submit a new application for a final permit 180 days prior to this expiration date, unless Ecology 
grants a later date provided that such date is not later than January 11, 2032.  
 
Agreed order No. 4308 
 
Also enclosed is the executed agreed order for the Washougal facility. The effective date of the 
agreed order is January 11, 2022. 
 
The agreed order is not appealable to the Pollution Control Hearings Board. The agreed order 
may be reviewed only as provided under RCW 70A.305.060. 
 
If you have any questions about the enclosures, please contact Kaia Petersen at (360) 764-0886. 
 
Sincerely, 

Michelle Underwood, Supervisor 
Hazardous Waste and Toxics Reduction 
Southwest Regional Office 
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Enclosures (Final Permit for Corrective Action and Agreed Order) 
 
Ecc:  Laura Dell’Olio (Idellolio@harsco.com) 
 
cc:  Averil Rance, Burlington Environmental LLC, arance@harsco.com 

Greg Fink, Burlington Environmental LLC, gfink@harsco.com 
Kaia Petersen, Department of Ecology, kaia.petersen@ecy.wa.gov  
Andy Rippert, Department of Ecology, andy.rippert@ecy.wa.gov  
Jan Palumbo, Environmental Protection Agency, palumbo.jan@epa.gov 
  

mailto:arance@harsco.com
mailto:gfink@harsco.com
mailto:kaia.petersen@ecy.wa.gov
mailto:andy.rippert@ecy.wa.gov
mailto:palumbo.jan@epa.gov

